
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 

OCTOBER 6, 2020 

  

Treasurer Dean Mann called the meeting to order with 6 members 
present (Dean Mann, Les Schulz, Earl Fuoss, Bud Neel, Sandra 
Hansen and Gene Barg).  Tr. Mann led the salute to the flag.  Earl 
Fuoss offered the prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for 
the POW/MIA’s.  Tr. Mann led the members in the Pledge of 
Allegiance and the Legion Preamble. 

  

Bud Neel read the minutes of the September 1, 2020 
meeting.  Minutes approved as read. 

  

Dean Mann offered the treasurer’s report as of 8-31-20 and 9-30-
20: 

Les Schulz moved to approve the reports, Gene Barg 
second, motion passed. 

  

Committee reports: 

--Legion movie night.  We had 11 in attendance and everyone that 
attend really liked it.  GOOD CHOICE, SANDRA.  Bud received some 
information about the movie night.  Some people forgot about 



it.  One person was worried about social distancing and did not 
know if meals were to go.  I explained we advertised about the 
movie night and could have made meals to go as we always have 
that available.  Two people asked if we were going to do it 
again.  Les Schulz moved to do the movie night again, Gene 
Barg second.  Discussion was held about when:  fall break, Nov 
14, 6:30 C&Y movie, do popcorn, pop and candy (Legion members 
bring a bag of candy).  What movie do we want to 
watch?  Question about War Horse.  Motion passed.  Talk about 
it at the next meeting and talk about pizza by the slice.   

--Omelet Feed-discuss at the next meeting. 

--Sandra advised the SONs have 2 prizes returned by 
default.  Winners have been contacted.  1 prize from the 2018-19 
raffle and 1 from the 2019-20. 

  

Sick Call: 

Card for Larry and Marty Mach, passing of Department Senior Vice 
Commander and his wife in car accident north of Wahoo. 

  

PSO: 

Sandra advised there was a form retired military members could 
filed for reduced taxes.  Have to file at a certain time or it is too 
late. 

  

Unfinished business:  none 



New business: 

--Need shed sprayed for spiders and bugs.  Sandra will contact 
Johnnie Pest Control for a quote.  Bud advised he has some spray 
he could use.  Wayne Denklau used to have the Hall sprayed 
annually by pest control that does the courthouse. 

--The SONs fish fry and homemade ice cream is scheduled for 
October 11, 10 AM- 1 PM with to go available. 

--Blankets for Dalbert Gowler and Gilbert Thies.  Dan needs to 
contact the Quilts of Valor to submit names. 

--Received a letter from the Memorial Day Foundation to donate to 
honor Veterans.  Will not donate. 

Good of the American Legion—Card, Thank you for Virgil Rohlff 
funeral. 

  

Next meeting will be Election Day, November 3 at 7 PM 

Earl Fuoss offered benediction 
Tr. Dean Mann closed the meeting. 
 


